
Minutes 

Planning Commission 

Charter Township of Portage Twp. July 22, 2013 

 

The quarterly meeting of the Portage Township Planning Commission was called to order at 

7:00 PM on Monday, July 22, 2013 by Chair Rob Wittig.  Present were Bernie Carr, Ted Soldan, 

John Ligon, Peggy Anderson, Jim Gale, Melanie Watkins, Rob Wittig, and Dave Rulison.  Visitors 

were Bruce Petersen, Pat Coleman, and Sally Santeford. 

 

Chair Wittig at this point turned the meeting over to Pat Coleman from UP Architects and 

Engineers for the purpose of gathering any final input for the proposed master plan.   

 

The committee talked about township commissioner John Ollila’s letter to the planning 

commission (see attached,) and the quarry property.  Members of the commission looked at 

maps and discussed future uses for the property.   

 

Bernie Carr made a motion to change the SE quarter of section 10 and the NE quarter of section 

15 on the proposed map to mixed use, which would make it contiguous with the mixed use to 

the northwest, and offers the township future flexibility for land use.  The motion was 

seconded by John Ligon.  There was a great deal of discussion, mostly centering on the 

continued functioning of the Moyle gravel operation on this property.  It was noted that Moyle 

has a consent agreement to operate on this property regardless of the zoning.  A hand vote was 

called for by chair Rob Wittig.  The motion failed with 3 aye and 6 nay votes. 

 

Next, the commission discussed the future use for the old REA property on Green Acres Rd.  

After the discussion a straw vote was held to give Pat Coleman some guidance on the map in 

the master plan.  The vote to change this property from rural residential to commercial was 

passed 8 ayes and 1 nay. 

 

Another straw vote was held regarding the Harris property next to the REA property on Green 

Acres Rd.  Commission members were allowed to vote as many times as they liked.  The vote 

was how to list this property on the master plan.  The voting was as follows: 

 

Commercial – 5 

Rural Residential – 4 

Mixed Use – 2 

Industrial – 2 

 



The date for the public hearing on the master plan was then held.  Monday, August 26 at 7:00 

PM at the township office was chosen. 

 

Jim Gale made a motion to adjourn at 9:25 PM.  The motion was seconded by Ted Soldan and 

passed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Ted Soldan, Secretary 

 

 

 





 


